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To  
All the JNV Units of AINVSA.  

CIRCULAR REGARDING CONTRIBUTIONS 
 
Dear friends, 

 
The CEC has appealed for monetary contributions from the Association members recently. 

Over the years many allegations regarding money matters were repeatedly made against us 

though we did not appeal for funds frequently. We honour everybody’s right to express his 

dissent and doubts but it is not always possible for us to answer the false allegations. What 

was unfortunate was such comments had to be faced at times when we were seeking the 

support of all including those few who had not given their old loyalties to Shri T. Mani. 

Answering the allegations strongly would displease these sensitive sections of people who we 

feared would be discouraged from participating in the nation-wide indefinite strike. Besides 

answering them itself was too consuming and we had little time to spare for such unwanted 

business. In the larger interest of the agitation we decided to ignore them. Actually a careful 

reading of such circulars itself should help one understand the malicious intentions behind 

them. A crafty use of language without proofs is enough to spread the seeds of doubt. These 

rumormongers know that their loyal followers won’t demand for any evidence. Keeping them 

guessing with ambiguously thrown hints is the sole purpose of such nasty propaganda. We 

mention a few lines from Shri T P Mani’s letter dated 1
st

 February: 

 
It is true beyond any doubt that Sri. Sri.L B Reddy could not get a share of the porridge 
from Sri.P N Mishra. (What strong evidence did they have about Shri L B Reddy asking for 
 
‘share of the porridge from Shri P.N.Mishra? If he really asked for a share of the porridge, how 

could Ranchi school dole it out without intimating anybody? If it all he demanded for a share of 

the porrridge, what did he want the money for? Shri T P Mani should have asked himself such 

questions and gave more information along with his allegations to make them more convincing. 

As usual he was happy with making allegations. We wonder how long will this man allow 

himself misuse his reputation as one of the founders of the organisation.) 

 
…. his idea (Shri L B Reddy’s) was to hold dharnas and maha meeting and facilitate the 
flow in and out of money. (Is this the reason why Shri T P Mani does not encourage ‘dharnas 
and maha meetings’? Kudos to him for planning to run an association without any nation-wide 

conferences. Does he think that his CEC members doesn’t need to be elected or renewed? What 
mechanism has he got for the election of the CEC members without ‘maha meetings’? If he could 

suggest a measure through which the Associations and organizations elect their CEC members 

without a national level conference we will be highly obliged to him. As to the ‘flow in and out of 
money’, does he think we have been running this organization without a proper accounting 

procedure of the funds collected and the expenses incurred?) 

 
The above letter makes several other baseless allegations but we believe that the indefinite 

strike has answered many of them and exposed the true colours and strength of Shri T.P. Mani 

and, hence, we desist from giving a full length reply to his letters. We only hope that Shri Mani 

and his too loyal supporters will make a true introspection of themselves and realize that they 

that they have stopped enjoying the support of the staff just because their inaction and 

malicious propaganda against us. As to ourselves, we will not be letting ourselves provoked by 

the baseless allegations in future as there are many other issues to attend. 



2 

 
It is in this background of misgivings about monetary contributions we are once again 

appealing to you all the necessity of funding the Association to help it serve you better. We 

feel it is also important to enlighten the members as to why the funds are raised and how they 

are spent by the Association. 

 
1. Firstly, a nation-wide organization cannot be run without subscriptions from its 

members. Hence, regular subscriptions should be collected members. The Association 

charges a yearly subscription of Rs.100 from each of its members. The vidyalaya units 

should collect this amount from its members annually, i.e. from the date of an 

employee filling in the membership form and formally joining the Association. As per 

the by-law the membership has to be renewed every year. But the CEC will make 

necessary amendments to this clause keeping into account the practical difficulties. 

 
2. Of the contributions raised at the vidyalaya level should be sent to the CEC. Each 

vidyalaya has to open a savings bank account in any nationalized bank in the name of 

AINVSA vidyalaya unit. This account should be jointly operated by secretay and 

treasurer . The expenses incurred by the vidyalaya unit may be audited SEC. The 

objections, if any, will have to be ratified by the executive body itself at the earliest.  

 
Similarly, the SECs will also have to open an account in any one of the nationalised 

banks in the name of AINVSA, SEC and its details may be circulated to all the vidyalaya 

units. Their expenses will have to be audited by CEC. The objections, if any, will have 

to be answered to the satisfaction of CEC. The details of expenditure and auditing 

particulars may be circulated soon after the annual SEC meeting to all the vidylaya 

units in the form of a statement.  

 
The CEC has already opened an account in the Union Bank of India, Warangal in the 

name of AINVSA, CEC. This account is jointly operated by General Secretary and 

Treasure. . The A/No 346802010010580 and the IFSC code of the bank is UBI 

NO534684. As per the by-law, the expenditure incurred by the CEC is submitted to the 

annual CEC meeting for auditing.The CEC also will have to answer the objections 

raised by the auditing persons and all these details have to be sent to the Charity 

Commissioner .A statement of the accounts in the Excel form will also be put on the 

website for the perusal of all at the earliest.  

 
At this juncture we would like to bring to your attention that the Association faced 

severe monetary crunch many a time in the past which also weakened its efforts to 

strengthen the Association and fight for the concerns of the staff.  

 
3. The Association requires physical amenities like a desktop computer, broadband 

connection, landline, printer, a table or two and a few chairs. It requires a part-time 

computer operator who can attend to typing of circulars, receiving mails, sending 

mails, taking prints, posting letters, and a few miscellaneous jobs. We have to run all 

this business so far thanks to the voluntary and uncomplaining help rendered by the 

vidyalaya regular staff. At present and in future also the Association will continue 

toutilize their services. But it is not sensible to burden them all the time. Hence, it is 

proposed to take in a part-timer who can handle the above jobs accepting a 

reasonable minimum payment. Besides this honorarium to be payable to an 

individual, we should also meet expenses of the telephone bills, postal charges, 

internet charges, stationary expenses, propaganda material etc. The preparation and 

issue of ID cards also demands some expenditure.  



3 
 

 
4. The Association has also grown in numbers now and this is necessitating the running a 

fortnightly/monthly magazine to provide a literary platform to the staff to express their 

ideas, opinions, agony, problems, etc. Shri Shaik Maruf, President, SEC, Maharastra has 

proposed and expressed his willingness to look after the printing of the Association’s 

magazine. The CEC is happy with his proposal and expects to chalk out a plan in this 

direction. 

 
4. The Association also depends on your subscriptions alone to use the RTI act to obtain 

information from the Management regarding various issues from time to time. In the 

past we sought information from the NVS regarding the promotion of the TGTs and 

the implementation of the promotion policy. There are several other issues which 

should be made public and using RTI will help us a lot.  

 
5. The TA/DA expenses of the CEC members have to be met from the subscription shares 

sent by the vidyalaya units only.  

 
6. The Association also conducts seminars, workshops, and organises dharnas, rallies, 

meetings, conferences at national level. Without your monetary contributions it will 

be difficult to strengthen the Association and expose our demands democratically.  

 
7. The Association also needs to meet its expenses for its legal battles partially from the 

subscriptions. The Association has filed two cases – CCS Pension case in the hon’ble SC 

and MACPS case in the CAT, Delhi. Hence, you all have been asked to contribute 

Rs.100 more for court cases alone in addition to your subscription fee for the current 

year. If you have already paid the subscription fee for the current year, kindly ignore 

our call.  

 
8. The Association also needs to extend monetary help the members and their families in 

times of chronic illness, untimely deaths, etc.  

 
9. There have been many suggestions from the members to engage a legal adviser for 

the association. The CEC is giving a serious consideration to this. If a legal adviser is to 

be taken in, she/he needs to be paid some honorarium.  

 
We appeal to all the members to discuss the contents in a general body meeting of 

the vidyalaya unit and cooperate with the CEC and collect Rs.200 from each member 

and deposit in the account of AINVSA at the earliest.  
 

Yours ever in service  
 
 

 

JAGDISH RAI L.B.REDDY 

PRESIDENT GENERAL SECRETARY 
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